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We are praying for you to have a wonderful year in 2024. As we look back over the 
years, our hearts are full of gratitude and praise for our Lord. We are humbled at His 
love, grace and blessings. 
We feel inadequate as we try to express our appreciation to you for your faithful 
prayers and support that enables us to serve our Lord. Thank you for making it 
possible for us to be of service to our Lord.  
We praise the Lord for allowing us to see four people saved since our last prayer 
letter. It has been humbling and exciting to watch the Lord work in hearts and 
lives.   December Candidate School for BIMI new 
missionaries was heart touching and encouraging. To 
see these young people who have given their hearts 
and lives to the Lord for missions shows that there is 
still hope for taking the Gospel to the world.  They are a 
special group of people. 
We are privileged to coordinate the BIMI ARM Ministry. 
The ARM Ministry is Assistance and Relief Missionaries. 
We were honored to preach in Bible Baptist Temple in 
Warner Robins, Georgia.  Pastor Fred Fies is doing an 
amazing work there. It is an exciting and growing work. 
We enjoyed the friendly and exciting atmosphere.
We had the privilege to have two meetings in Dupont 
Baptist Church, Dupont, Indiana, with Pastor A. J. 
Billings and his sweet wife. They are great friends. 
They served with us at Maranatha Baptist Church on 
Okinawa, Japan. We enjoyed a week filling the pulpit 
and then a Missions Revival. It was a great honor to be 
with them and the great folks there.
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Again this year we had the opportunity to help First 
Baptist Church in Pikeville, Tennesee, with their 
Missions Conference. Pastor Varnum is their new 
pastor and is doing a wonderful work there. The people 
love them. The church is growing under his leadership.                                             
We are available to assist with Mission Conferences, 
Mission Emphasis Sundays, and pulpit supply. 
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